
 

 

Minutes of the 

Tamworth Trustees of Cemeteries 

5:30 PM May 1, 2019 

At Cook Memorial Library 

 

Members Present: Mark Albee, Bruno Siniscalhi, and John Wheeler   

  

 

1. The minutes of 1/15/19 and 3/26/19 meetings were approved. 

2. John was elected Chairman and agreed to be the secretary. Mark and Bruno will oversee maintenance 

operations. 

3. The budget for the year was reviewed. 

4. Mark will be the contact person for Tracy’s cemeteries and Bruno will be for Jeremy’s. 

5. Memorial Day/Veterans flags: Boy scouts with Tim Brown will place the flags in the main cemeteries, 

but Mark will do Wonalancet and Fowlers Mills.  The veterans committee will do the outlying 

cemeteries. 

6. John reported on inquiries he has received: 

a. Re Smith burial ground on Bunker Hill Rd. Permission was granted to place ashes and a small 

stone for the sister of Alan Larochelle, a Smith relative. 

b. Patricia Marden requested information about the location of the Bennet plots in the Wonalancet 

cemetery. 

c. Brian Hobbs wants to add a stone for his father.  Bruno will follow up. 

d. Diana Bailey who died in October 2018, will have her ashes buried July 20 in her plot in Coville 

West. 

7. The outstanding list was reviewed.  Mark will contact Paul King re outstanding projects and names of 

possible other surveyors.  Mark will also get proposals for reseeding the damage done by turkeys in the 

Ordination Rock cemetery last fall. 

8. Mark is working on alternatives for the placement of chains between the granite posts on Riverside 

cemetery and repair of the Pease Hill fence. 

9. The next meeting will be 6/4/19 at 5:30 at Cook Library.  There will be a work session starting at 

Coville West at 4:30, May 14 and continuing in Fowlers Mill cemetery. 

10. The meeting adjourned at 7:20 PM. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

John B. Wheeler        Cemetery minutes 050119 

 


